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CITY OF STAMFORD 
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATION 

888 WASHINGTON BOULEVARD 

P.O. BOX 10152 

STAMFORD, CONNECTICUT 06904-2152 

 

ADDENDUM NO. 1 

(May 26, 2020) 

Request for Proposals No. 802 

Virtual Net Metering Service Provider 

 

Addendum No. 1 is being issued to all potential bidders to provide the items and attachments set 

forth herein which shall act to qualify, clarify, or otherwise modify the Contract Documents 

previously issued regarding the above referenced project.  These items, whether of omission, 

addition, substitution, or clarification, shall be incorporated into the proposals submitted by all 

bidders, and receipt of this document and its attachments must be acknowledged, either in the space 

provided on the Bid Form or on the Contractor’s Form of Proposal.  Failure to do so may subject 

the Bidder to disqualification. 

 

The items and references: 

 

Q: Regarding the 8 MW (AC) that the City of Stamford has applied for under the current VNM 

program in Eversource:  

Has the City already received VNM allocations for this capacity, or is it on the Waitlist? 

A: We are on the waitlist. 

 

Q: Please confirm that this capacity is in the municipal VNM program (rather than 

agricultural).  

A: Municipal 

 

Q: Will the City consider projects that are looking for a VNM Host Customer, but otherwise 

already have site control, have applied for interconnection, and are submitting into the Year 

9 ZREC solicitation in June 2020?  

A: Yes 

 

Q: Will the City be swapping winning projects with the ones that they already have used to 

reserve 8 MW on the VNM queue, assuming the projects are similar? 

A: If Eversource permits.  Otherwise we would need to do a new application. 

 

All other terms and conditions of RFP No. 802 remain the same. 

 

Erik J. Larson 

Purchasing Agent 

 

Cc: Laura Burwick, Special Assistant to the Mayor 

Purchasing Department File 

MAYOR 

DAVID R. MARTIN 
PURCHASING MANAGER 

ERIK J. LARSON 
 

Phone: (203) 977-4107 
Email: elarson@stamfordct.gov 


